

LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BLDG. CONNECTICUT HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106-1591 SITING COUNCIL

February 3, 2005

Chairman Pamela Katz Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

## Dear Chairman Katz:

It has recently come to our attention that a meeting has been planned between KEMA and the R.O.C. Group. It has been reported that the reason for this meeting is to reconcile the differences between these two entities who have arrived at different conclusions regarding the matter of the amount of undergrounding and reliability.

The reason for this letter is to seek a balance in numbers between the participants. Many of us have attended Siting Council hearings and have seen the multitude of lawyers and lobbyists and experts for the utility companies. Our fear is that these same type of numbers will be present at this meeting on February 14<sup>th</sup> and that KEMA will be there with only a few. Since KEMA is the only objective group to date that has provided undergrounding information, it is very important to us as legislators and to our constituents that they not be overwhelmed. We know that we do not need to remind anyone that in point of fact that the R.O.C. group consists of utility company people. So their objectivity is always questionable.

We are not into micromanaging the numbers. We want them to be equal—the same number of people from the utilities as from KEMA—and that is total number not an equal number from C.L.&P., Northeast and U.I.

We strongly believe this is doable. We are looking for balance and fairness. We do not want KEMA shut out and shut down. We look to you to achieve this since it was the Siting Council that hired KEMA. Coincidently, this meeting takes place on St. Valentine's Day. Let it not be a massacre of KEMA by numbers of the ROC Group.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Respectfully,

Mary G. Fritz

Deputy Speaker

State Representative, 90th District

James A. Amann Speaker of the House 118<sup>th</sup> District

Emil Altobello,, Jr. Deputy Speaker State Representative, 82<sup>nd</sup> District

Alfred Adinolfi State Representative, 103<sup>rd</sup> District

Toni Boucher State Representative, 143<sup>rd</sup> District

Paul Davis State Representative, 117<sup>th</sup> District

Gail K. Hamm State Representative, 34<sup>th</sup> District

John W. Hetherington State Representative, 125<sup>th</sup> District

Raymond C. Kalinowski State Representative, 100<sup>th</sup> District

Themis Klarides State Representative, 114<sup>th</sup> District

Lawrence G. Miller State Representative, 122<sup>nd</sup> District

Joe Mioli State Representative, 136<sup>th</sup> District Vickie Orsini Nardello State Representative, 89<sup>th</sup> District

Richard Roy State Representative, 119<sup>th</sup> District

James Field Spallone State Representative, 36<sup>th</sup> District

Peter F. Villano State Representative, 91<sup>st</sup>

Joseph J. Crisco, Jr. Chief Assistant President Pro Tempore & Federal Relations Liaison State Senator, 17<sup>th</sup> District

Leonard A. Fasano State Senator, 34<sup>th</sup> District

George L. Gunther, N.D. State Senator, 21<sup>st</sup> District

Edward Meyer Assistant Majority Whip State Senator, 12<sup>th</sup> District

MGF/ebw